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Reedley College, Madera and Oakhurst Centers

College Council Minutes

May 18, 2016 at 3:00 p.m.

PCR/AV1 101D
	Present
	
	Emily Berg, Donna Berry, Sandra Caldwell, Darnell Harris, Sandra Fuentes, Melanie Highfill, Maria Ortiz, Greg Ramirez, Matthew Rodriguez, Nate Saari, Jennifer Gray (alternate)

	Absent
	
	Sophie Adame, Stephanie Curry, Nick Deftereos, Brenda Fuentes, Marie Harris, Barbara Mendoza


	Guests
	
	Jan Dekker, Claudia Habib, Linda Carvalho Cooley


	Roll
	
	Quorum confirmed


	Review of Agenda
	
	The Year in Review is not on the agenda but was provided as an attachment for the council’s review.


	Minutes
	
	Donna Berry moved to approve the minutes of May 4, 2016 as submitted. Sandra Fuentes seconded. Motion carried without dissent


	
	
	Presentation, Information, Discussion Topics & Potential Single Action Items

	AB 288
	
	Jan Dekker provided a Dual Enrollment Update. There is a districtwide taskforce that is working on several items including defining various terms. Concurrent Enrollment is being defined as the enrollment of a high school student into college courses for credit. There are two types of concurrent enrollment – high school enrichment and dual enrollment. Within 288, college classes on high school campuses can be coded for high school students only. In the past, they had to be open to anyone. A workgroup has also been working on the registration process. The taskforce is also working on developing consistent requirements for faculty teaching dual enrollment courses. It was clarified that we would not continue to employ faculty who received poor evaluations, much like our campus faculty. The Partnership Agreement was revised for compliance. Jan Dekker will forward the power point and updated agreements. Reedley College has an Office of Dual Enrollment with two coordinators and an office assistant. They are preparing handbooks for students, parents and faculty. It was clarified that the students will be coded separately so that we can track their progress. It is required to track students within AB 288. It was confirmed that the dual enrollment students are not required to pay fees but the college can college FTES on them.



	Districtwide Classified Positions
	
	Dr. Caldwell reported that there will be some additional classified positions funded for next year. There had already been three additional police officers added. There will be an additional seven. Each college will receive one. Reedley will hire a Micro Computer Services Specialist for Madera, Clovis Community College will hire an A&R Manager, and Fresno City College will hire a Staff Development Coordinator. Both Reedley and Clovis had already had there’s ready to go in anticipation of funding. Districtwide, there will be a Grants Research Assistant, Director of Institutional Research, Buyer, and a Human Resources Analyst/ACA Technician.



	Reserves, Carryover, and State Bond Projects
	
	Earlier in the year, College Council reviewed the list of state bond projects. Dr. Caldwell thanked Donna Berry and Christine Miktarian for their work on this project. They have been working to determine how to best leverage our funds to qualify for state bond funds. Both Reedley and Fresno have Child Development Centers that would be at the top of the state projects list if we provided matching funds. They have also been working on how to plan for these type of projects in the future as well as campus improvement and capital projects. 

There are two components that we had to move forward with before the end of the fiscal year.  

1.What are funds are available for the Child Development Center?

2. How do we not find ourselves in this last minute situation again and have a plan for campus improvement projects?

There will be a 40/60 district split. We can’t hold a large enough amount of money and we have been paying into the district reserves. If we put the money up for the state projects and the projects are not funded, we will get our portion back and the district will get their portion back. 

We will continue to use Fund 41 to save for campus improvement projects. 

The colleges recognized that we need to better manage the whole process. We do not need to bog down the district with campus improvement projects but they need to help us plan for capital projects. We will never have enough extra money in a given year for a large project. 

The presidents, the VPAs, Christine Miktarian, and Ed Eng will work together to develop a process regarding 

Reserve Fund Plan – we need designated reserves for increase in PERS/STRS of about $10 million, we need a base amount of reserves for fiscal viability of about 17% that would give us two months of cash flow. In the event of a recession and the state makes their payments late, we would not have to take out a short-term loan. 17% of our budget is about $22 million. They will also be planning for some sort of contingency of maybe about $5 million. The 17% reserves was discussed with the IEPI. Colleges go on a warning list if they fall below 5%

Capital Projects – state projects and associated matching funds, local bonds management and financing, local funding for projects that won’t go on a bond, determine when a campus improvement project becomes a capital project.

Campus Improvement Projects – we should have a mechanism to get campus improvement projects completed.

It was recommended that the information be sent out college-wide. The vice presidents were very pleased with these developments. 

This will put a mechanism in place that would allow us to get back money we put into reserves for our projects. We can look more strategically at the bigger projects that we want to be doing.

Dr. Caldwell thanked Dr. Parnell and President Ikeda and Cheryl Sullivan, Christine Miktarian, and Donna Berry for bringing this to fruition. There will be a combination of carryover and reserves to provide the match for the Child Development Center. 



	Program Review Summaries
	
	Matthew Rodriguez moved to table this item to the next meeting. Sandra Fuentes seconded. Motion carried without dissent.


	Strategic Planning Update
	
	Linda Carvalho Cooley and Claudia Habib updated College Council on the District Strategic Planning Process and our own college Strategic Plan. Linda is the co-chair for the District Strategic Planning Committee. There were changes to the CTE Charrette based on suggestions from the college. They updated “recommendations” to “feedback”. There will be some additional external scans. There will be some internal scans as well. The goal is to have it complete by the Opening Day Convocation. They will make sure to try to get the survey to classified as well. The district charrette will be in mid- to late- September. The goal is to get the District Strategic Plan to the January Board. The College Charrette will be in January/February. It was clarified that the district charrette will be combined with external and internal stakeholders. We will be able to take a draft out to our communities. The feedback from Reedley College was taken into consideration and really changed the tone for the report so that it was considered as one piece of the external scan and not the only external scan. Dr. Caldwell shared her appreciation for the feedback received.



	Graduation Update
	
	Dr. Habib appreciates how Dr. Caldwell looks at the big picture. We are analyzing at our graduation rates which we haven’t done seriously in the past. Commencement refers to the students who participate in the ceremonies. When students apply for graduation, they have to select which degree they are receiving. Until last year, Clovis, Madera, and Oakhurst were included in Reedley’s number but coded at a different location. We cannot separate Clovis from Madera and Oakhurst before 2013. This year will be a good year to use as base numbers because we’ll have clean numbers. We will have to code Oakhurst separately so that when Madera moves through accreditation process, they’ll be able to clearly show their numbers. The reporting structure of Oakhurst will have to move directly to Reedley during the accreditation process. There was a spike of the number of graduates in 2013 that correlates with people graduating after the recession. 



	Student Equity Funding Opportunity
	
	The Student Success Committee will be sending out a survey to get feedback on spending extra Student Equity Funding. It will go out this afternoon and will require a quick turnaround


	Smoking Policy
	
	This issue has been discussed in President’s Cabinet and the Facilities Committee. November 17th is the great smoke out and it has been discussed that implementation of a no-smoking policy take place at that time. They would like to get the information rolled out soon. There is a bill that would be make community college campuses smoke and tobacco free. It will help us with enforcement. 



	

	
	1st Read Items for Constituency Review 

	
	
	

	
	
	2nd Read Items – Action

	Educational Master Plan
	
	The Educational Master Plan has been approved by all constituents and our public comment has ended on the Educational Master Plan. We only received positive feedback from the community. 

Emily Berg moved to approve the Educational Master Plan. Donna Berry seconded.

The following roll call vote was taken.

Emily Berg – Yes

Donna Berry – Yes

Sandra Caldwell – Yes

Darnell Harris – Yes

Sandra Fuentes – Yes

Melanie Highfill – Yes

Maria Ortiz – Yes

Gregory Ramirez – Yes

Matthew Rodriguez – Yes

Nate Saari - Yes



	Adjournment
	
	Gregory Ramirez moved to adjourn. Sandra Fuentes second.


